












My name is Kiven Erique Lukong and I am the new Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies at the 
College of Medicine

I took over from Dr. David Cooper whose accomplishments in the past 5 years were phenomenal 
But today I want to take this opportunity to extend a warm welcome to all our new graduate 

students joining us for the first time to the 2022-2023 academic year
I also want to welcome back our current students to the start of this Fall term. 

There are also faculty who are newly associated with the graduate program through the students 
they supervise. Warm welcome to them and everyone.

It goes without saying that the past few years have been very challenging as the entire world 
wrestled with the pandemic and some of you are seeing this beautiful campus for the first time. 

Although the pandemic restrictions have been eased a bit, the university is still in the post-
pandemic recovery stage

I therefore urge everyone to remain cautious and to stay up to date with any communications 
that are distributed by the university and the CoM.

The reassuring message from our President Professor Stoicheff states that “USask is committed 
to in-person teaching, learning, and services to safely and thoughtfully revitalize our vibrant 

campus community". 
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Graduate studies can be challenging and requires full commitment of time and effort, hard-work and 
countless hours studying and doing research.

I want to reassure all the graduate students that I understand your challenges. Ensuring your 
wellness is top on my agenda. 

At the CoM and at USask at large, we are fully committed to maintaining your health and overall 
wellbeing.

Good mentoring is pivotal to your success in graduate school and beyond, and I will make every 
effort to ensure that the highest quality level of guidance is provided to you.

I encourage you to play an active part in all activities and events organized by College of 
Medicine Graduate Student Society (CMGSS or the Society), connect with your peers through "the 

Society" and take advantage of the resources available to you.
If you have any questions or concerns, you can contact me directly. I have an open-door policy.

In addition, note that I am strongly guided by the principles of diversity, equity and inclusion. 
Since becoming the Assistant Dean Graduate studies, I have updated the HSG program (with Dr. 

Cooper) and defined our Mission, Vision and Values.
We encourage you to read the manual thoroughly and be familiar with all the updates. 

I urge all students interact with larger community of scholars especially at the CoM by attending 
talks, workshops, career development seminars and conferences offered in the college
Remember that we as faculty and all administrators are here for you and because of you

I wish you all the best for a successful term.
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